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          BIRTHDAYS                                                    ANNIVERSARIES 
     
      1/3    Carolyn McCray                                                             1/13  Holmes and Ardis Stephenson 
      1/7    Autumn Warner 
      1/8    Linda Frye 
      1/8    Kirk Billingsley 
      1/13  Jessie Rogers 
      1/15  Karen DeVore 
      1/16  Jeff Hiner  
      1/27  Cindy Swecker 
      1/28   Donna Hooke 
      1/30  Gail Simmons 
 

 
PRAYER CONCERNS –Marlene Reynolds, Barbara Hevener, Mike Armstrong, Lillian 
Dever, Ruby Swecker, Bill and Mary Lou Cox and those each of us hold in our hearts.  
 
As we go into winter we are seeing an increase in the spread of Covid, flu, colds, RSV and other 
viruses.  To help decrease the spread of germs, wear a mask, wash your hands and distance 
yourself from others where you can, particularly in enclosed, crowded spaces.  

 
COVID tests are available for free again using this link: https://www.covid.gov/tests 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pulpit Supply in January 
Services will be held at Beulah at 9:30 am and Monterey at 11:15 am on each of the following Sundays.  
The Beulah service will be live-streamed. 
We are blessed to be welcoming back to the pulpit: 
January 8, 2024 Chris Scott 
January 14, 2024     Wade Meyers 
January 21, 2024 Adam White 
January 28, 202 David Hindman 
 
 
 
 

https://www.covid.gov/tests


 
 
 
 
INCLEMENT WEATHER PROCEDURE - There is always the possibility of inclement weather on a 
Sunday morning in the winter. Early forecasts even predict an accumulating snow in Highland this 
weekend.   
 
A team is in place that will make the decision to cancel church at both locations, and in that event we will 
send out an email blast.  It will also be on the radio.  It may have to be an early decision if a supply 
minister is coming across the mountains and needs to be at Beulah by 9:30. If this plan changes, you 
will get updated information 
 
 
MONTEREY NEWS 

There will be a congregational meeting immediately following the worship service January 28th to 
elect elders, give program reports, and pass two bylaws.   

 
 
 
 
Beulah hosted a youth led worship service on December 10. Amy Frayer, along with daughter Hannah, 
played Mary at two different ages, telling the nativity story using Mary’s voice. It was a meaningful 
service and everyone who participated did a wonder job bringing characters to life.  


